
 

From the Office of your Right Eminent Grand 

Commander,  

Sir Knight Vincent E. Perry:  

Another month has come and gone; I was hoping 
this unpleasantness of this worldwide virus would be 
closer to a controlled end. Even though there does seem 
to be light at the end of the dark tunnel, the virus is still 
taking far too many great lives. 

Now, you might ask, with our commanderies 
closed, our work suspended until this unpleasantness is 
under control, what would I have to report to the 
supplement? In the last four months I have witnesses our 
nurses and first responders report to work to keep us all 
safe during these troubled times. Some of our elected 
officials are doing their best to keep our beloved country 
afloat. I have personally witnessed our brother sir 
knights and all Masonic bodies looking in on our less 
fortunate to deliver food, medicine, and any other 
necessity to their homes and leaving items on their 
porch. 

This is what we as Masons do. And it does my 
heart good to witness these things. 

 

West Virginia Supplement 
 

I think during this time it would be good to work 
on our ritual and learn a new part for our next class of 
Brothers. To clean up our uniforms, polish our shoes, and 
our swords. Call a Brother and see which part he is 
learning. Perhaps even call a friend you would like to see 
join our ranks and tell them about how our members are 
learning new parts. I personally look forward to the first 
class after this virus is over.  Yes, your Grand Commander 
has seen many, many good things going on during our 
hard times. 

By the way, we as Sir Knights of West Virginia have 
still not been able to locate our Charter. Please help the 
Grand Commandery locate this valuable document and 
return it to our Grand Recorder.   

In closing, let us go to the 4th Chapter of St. Mark, 
Verses 8 and 9:  “And others fell on good ground, and did 
yield fruit that sprang up and increased; and brought 
forth, some 30, and some 60, and some 100, and he said 
unto them, he that hath ears to hear let him hear.” 
 

God bless each of you and please stay safe,  
Vincent E. Perry, Right Eminent Grand Commander  
 

 

Date Change Reminder 
 

Grand Conclave of West Virginia 
July 30, 31, and Aug. 1, 2020 

Huntington, W.Va. 
All reservations that have been made,  

or will be made, will be honored completely. 
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